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tel: 422-2431  e-mail: stfrancis04@gmail.com

SUNDAY MASSES: Saturday 5pm, Sunday 8 & 10.30am.
(Confessions are available after each Sunday Mass)  
WEEKDAYS: Monday no Mass, Tuesday to Friday 7am, Saturday 8am
Thursday 6-7pm - Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament
                                                                          
NEWSLETTER  10th  July 2016
 
SUNDAY READINGS     To prepare for Sunday Mass it is a good idea to read and give thought to the readings and gospel in your missal or Bible. Here are some questions to ponder.

First Reading [Deuteronomy 30:10-14]   “The Word is very near to you. It is in your heart for your observance.”  Pause for a moment and reflect what the Word is saying to you.

Second Reading [Colossians 1:15-20] We can’t see God, but Jesus is the image of God human terms.
Read through this reading as a hymn.

Gospel [Luke10: 25-37]  The kingdom of God is very near to you as you read this.

Reading I: Deuteronomy 30:10-14
THE GOOD SAMARITAN PARABLE TODAY
[image: https://encrypted-tbn3.gstatic.com/images?q=tbn:ANd9GcRoIWpg2Tr_MZgZLNUCcxDOIvhearrGoJ-D6pslaPc74dUB_XejvqMIctXt]We are generally fortunate in the tourists who come to Barbados , just occasionally inflicted by the sort of brash visitor who thinks he owns the place. I came across such a one not long ago whom I can refer to only as LoudMouth (LM for short). Wearing a large sombrero and constantly puffing at a fat cigar he swanned around in his BMW with the top open for everyone to admire the gleaming white leather upholstery.
It was on the day that we had a wonderful service of Thanksgiving for 50 years of Independence in our local church. There had been a particularly nasty accident near the church, which left a man at the side of the road bleeding profusely.    It so happened that Father who was conducting the service was driving past soon afterwards and wanted to stop, but it was clearly impossible as the church would be packed and everyone would be waiting for him.   
In the car following him was a wonderful dedicated man, head of the Social Welfare Commission in the diocese. He was deeply moved when he saw the state the man was in, but he knew well enough that helping one individual like this would solve nothing.  We need to tackle the structures in our society that make such things possible. 
Soon after, there came a religious sister on her way to the same Thanksgiving service. She was a highly trained social worker and she determined to report this case to the proper authority to deal with it. 
But before she could do anything LoudMouth came along, interfering as usual. He picked up the man and put him in the back of his BMW, apparently not noticing the bloodstains were ruining the immaculate seats of his car. He drove straight to the hospital, barged through the doorway where entry was forbidden, ignoring the no-smoking signs and in a loud voice announced that this was an emergency and they must deal with it. When it was objected that the man would be unable to pay, he flashed his Visa Gold Card.  “Charge it all to this account and don’t discharge him until he’s properly well.”
As Jesus said, “Who was a neighbour to the injured man?”

FAREWELL MASS AND PARISH BARBECUE   On behalf of the parish I would like to thank all those who contributed to the Mass and barbecue last week. While the music of the Mass was quite professional, the whole atmosphere was one of a prayerful family celebrating together. But it was not by chance – the musicians prepared and practised at length. 
Everyone seemed to enjoy the barbecue so that those who are leaving us will depart with some very happy memories. While we must thank Jenny Alleyne and Peta-Gay Brace and the parish council, who put in so much time and effort organising it, the way everyone just pitched in to help was very heartening. On behalf of the parish I need to thank the parish.

WELCOMING  NEWCOMERS   While we know so many are leaving us, we do not usually hear of who has come to join us until the end of the summer.  If you know of any who will be joining our parish, please give them our email address and ask them to contact Fr Michael.   The colour of our parish is “WELCOME”

COLLECTIONS   The collection last week was  $2,591.26  -  for which many thanks.   
                                 Our contribution to PETER’S PENCE was $1.420.30.
                                 PETER’S PENCE is the name given to the financial support offered by the faithful to    
                                 the Holy Father as a sign of their sharing in the concern of the Successor of Peter for the    
                                 many different needs of the Universal Church and for the relief of those most in need.    


 [image: faith-on-tap]NEXT SATURDAY JULY 16th      
                                     Faith On Tap Celebrates One Year! 
 A gathering for young adults (ages 18-35) to socialise and celebrate our one year anniversary and discuss
 'A Pilgrim's Journey' 
Saturday 16th July from 6:00p.m. Salt Ash, St. Lawrence Gap, ChristChurch

 
The Cursillo Reunion Luncheon will be held on Sunday July 31st at the St. Dominic’s Pastoral Centre, Maxwell, Christ Church, from 12:30 pm to 3:30 pm.  Tickets are available from members of the Cursillo Movement - Adults: $30, Children: $15.00. Please come out and support this event.
CAINCO (Catholic Information Course for Christian Living) this year will be held at The Marian Retreat   
                  House from the 14 – 21 August.  The theme is “Faith, it makes things possible, not easy.”  
Registration forms are available online at Diocesan Youth Commission of Bridgetown Facebook Page.  Eligible applicants must be either be confirmed or 15 years or older. For more information please contact the Diocesan Youth Commission at 436-1565 or visit our Facebook page, Diocesan Youth Commission Bridgetown. 

MAY THEY REST IN PEACE  Please would you remember in your prayers Joan Greenidge and Megan Welsh who died this week.  They were both much loved members of two of our families in the parish. 
May God our Lord welcome them with open arms.   Amen

PLEASE WOULD YOU CONTINUE TO PRAY FOR THESE PEOPLE WHO ARE ILL 
Taylor Pluna, Peter-Xavier Iweze,  Lourdes Rucco, John Griffith, Teresa Hodge, Lauristan Chase,  Bonita Morgan,  Aurelija Vasilevskiene,  Ivor Joseph,  Shimisha Butcher,  David Gittens, Annie Bromham, Michael Faul, Alison Howard, Noel Shirley, Mario Romagnoli, Natari Edwards, Carol Rowe, Sharon Cross, Glenda Gay,  Marie Conibert, Jane Fontelle, Garfield Husband, Anna Teelan and Joyce Blennman.    

A shortened form of Fr Michael’s homily can usually be found after the Sunday on:  Michael A J BarrowYoutube  
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